

Minutes of Meeting

Darlington Upgrade Project

Community Liaison Group Meeting

26 October 2017



SUBJECT: Community Liaison Group Meeting
Construction Phase
Meeting 3

Date: 26 October 2017
Start: 6.30pm
Finish: 8.30pm

ATTENDEES:

Matt Saviana (GS), Harold Carn (DPTI), Jeanette Koukouro (DPTI), Matt Leek (DPTI), Amie Horner (GS), Raelene Telfer (Marion Council), Lindy Taeuber (Mitcham Council)

Zone 1 – Pam Kean (BPRA), Alan Brodie (McDonalds)

Zone 2 – Darryl Ottewill (away until December), John Arthur (proxy for Irene)

Zone 3 – Cheryl Whalan, Suzi Morphett,

Zone 4 – Simon Hope, Tony Kershaw (Clark Rubber)

Zone 5 – David Hack (Spectrum Floors)

Task	Discussion	Action
1. Welcome and Apologies	Apologies: Simon Hope, Irene Stockbridge, Phil Sinnot, Matt Pearson (Tonsley Hotel)	
2. Minutes of Previous Meeting	Minutes from meeting 2 (28 September 2017)	
3. Business Arising - Previous Minutes	28 September 2017 Minutes reviewed and endorsed. Business Arising to be reviewed next meeting October 2017	ACTION – review Minutes previous meeting.
4. Project presentations	<p>Matt Saviana – Project Update Darlington</p> <p>Traffic Switch</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Yellow line marking has been re-marked. Traffic switch 4A has been completed Road data has been analysed and early data has suggested traffic is flowing well. Next traffic switch is scheduled for early 2018. Pam noted that traffic switch happened at the same time as the Flinders Medical Centre open day; and also acknowledged that traffic control did an excellent job. Pam also suggested that insufficient signage was in place to direct traffic. A road safety audit was undertaken immediately following the traffic switch and has resulted in more signage. Additional traffic controllers for the next traffic switch will be considered <p>Mid-North</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Mimosa has reopened with Left in and Left out traffic movements. Northern end traffic switch is scheduled for December 2017/January 2018. <p>Mid-South</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Piling rig is now operational between Sturt Road and Flinders Drive in preparation for later bridge installations. 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Piling is expected to be completed in early 2018. <p>South</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Pavement works for access to the new bridges will begin in February 2018. <p>Amie presented an overview of construction staging</p> <p>Amie provided project plans for CLG members.</p>	
5. Round the table	<p>Cheryl –</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> asked for a no through road sign on the corner of Maple Avenue and Oak Avenue Positive feedback for Mimosa Terrace, though was not informed that it would not be opened (Amie noted that this was indicated in traffic switch 4A communications) bigger signage on the corner of Mimosa Terrace and South Road A redundant detour sign on Sturt Road pointing down Birch Crescent to be removed. <p>Jeanette – to ask James Cox to present to CLG in 2018 about the North-South Corridor Project</p> <p>John – asked for the project team to investigate line marking from Sturt Road to Blackwood</p> <p>Reynold – presented Facebook feedback from the Community regarding the traffic switch</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> One issue was the visibility of South bound turning out of Riverside Drive (DPTI to investigate). <p>Raelene – elected member briefing the Marion Council on November 14 2017.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> We are working to ensure the new Tonsley Precinct is well connected, r.e. Birch Crescent. This includes pedestrian, car and cycling connectivity. <p>Alan – would like to know the bridge move date.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Asked for common sense to prevail, r.e. traffic management for the bridge move; particularly when turning out of Riverside Drive. Would like to know details of the bridge move day to be able to correctly staff, prepare, parking, etc. <p>Lindy – noted the date of the Women’s Memorial Event is November 11 2017</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A lot of conversations about viewing area locations? Minister Martin Hamilton Smith Blackwood Roundabout start date <p>David Hack - raised concerns about a safety issue on Selgar Avenue, Project team advised that the right turn out cannot be accommodated in the final design as it would be unsafe.</p> <p>Tony – no issues</p> <p>John – no issues</p> <p>Sue - the reopening of Mimosa Terrace is good.</p> <p>Pam – noted that feedback to traffic switch was mostly positive.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> People are adapting, more signage is helping. 	<p>ACTION – investigate South-bound turning issue out of Riverside Drive (DPTI)</p> <p>ACTION – detour sign on Sturt Rd. pointing down Birch Cr. to be removed (DPTI)</p> <p>ACTION – James Cox to present to the CLG in 2018 (DPTI - Jeanette)</p> <p>ACTION –Road to Blackwood investigate line marking (DPTI)</p> <p>ACTION – send details of key dates of traffic flow: Blackwood Roundabout (DPTI - Tyla)</p> <p>ACTION – provide plan showing traffic movements on South Road between Ayliffes Road and Lloyd Street (GWS – Amie)</p>

	<p>Yvonne Todd – questioned the Tonsley Boulevard/South Road intersection design, Amie advised that a plan outlining all movements along the section of South Road between Ayliffes Road and Lloyd Street (including movements at the Tonsley</p> <p>Yvonne Todd – asked whether parking on the surface road will be available (on South Road) ACTION</p>	<p>ACTION – presentation from Renewal SA re: Tonsley Precinct Masterplan (DPTI - Harold to ask Daniel).</p> <p>ACTION – advise whether parking will change on South Road as a result of the project (Amie – GWS).</p> <p>ACTION – GWS to show project animations at next meeting once approved.</p>
. Meeting closed and next meeting	Meeting closed: 8:30pm Next meeting Thursday 30 November 2017, 6:30pm	

Date	Description of Action	Responsible Officer	Due Date
26 October 2017	Investigate South-bound turning issue out of Riverside Drive	DPTI	November 2017
26 October 2017	Detour sign on Sturt Road pointing down Birch Crescent to be removed	DPTI	November 2017
26 October 2017	Investigate line marking from Sturt Road to Blackwood	DPTI	November 2017
26 October 2017	James Cox to present to the CLG in 2018	DPTI – Jeanette	December 2017
26 October 2017	Send key details and dates of traffic flow from Blackwood Roundabout works	DPTI - Tyla	December 2017
26 October 2017	Provide maps to show customers how to get to businesses on Selgar Avenue	GWS – Amie	December 2017
26 October 2017	Provide plan of traffic movements on South Road between Ayliffes Road and Lloyd Street	GWS – Amie	December 2017
26 October 2017	Daniel (Renewal SA) to present details of the Tonsley Precinct Masterplan	DPTI – Harold	December 2017
26 October 2017	Present latest project animations at next CLG meeting (30 November 2017)	GWS – Amie	November 2017